
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Environmental Protection Agency 
of the United States 
 
Notice of availability of petition to revoke 
tolerances for 13 pesticides 
 

 
 
 
1. The Executive Director presents his compliments and wishes to inform Members that 
the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) of the United States is seeking comments on a 
petition of 23 July 2009 from the American Bird Conservancy (ABC), requesting that the 
EPA revoke tolerances established under the Federal Food, Drug and Cosmetic Act 
(FFDCA), Section 408, for uses of 13 pesticides with no associated US registrations.  ABC 
claims that maintaining these tolerances allows Central and South American countries to 
continue using these pesticides on crops for which the United States has already determined 
there are unacceptable risks for US protected migratory birds. 
 
2. Details of the pesticides are listed in the attached notice (also available online at:  
http://www.epa.gov/fedrgstr/EPA-PEST/2009/September/Day-01/p21124.htm). 
 
3. Four pesticides are relevant to coffee.  Comments should be received by the 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) on or before 2 November 2009.  Instructions on 
how and where to direct comments are provided in the attached notice, together with tips for 
preparing comments.  Members are also invited to send a copy of their communications to the 
EPA for information to the Executive Director. 
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